Seneschals Article for Quoth….

I write this on the road in West Texas. So, please excuse any mis-spellings of names or words, as I do not have my sources at hand.

The end of the year and Millennium are rapidly approaching us. This also means time for the Yule season and celebration of the new year and century.

Plans for the Yule celebration now point towards the Baronial Yule on Dec 5, at House Lizard Keep following a busy day of activities.

Starting out Dec. 5 will be our quarterly trash pick up activity on Four Notch Road. It is here that we pick up the trash along the road for a 2 mile stretch for the Texas Dept. of Transportation (TXDOT). This is an activity that we have been doing for 2 years now and recently voted to continue. It is a great public service activity for the Barony and gets our name in front of the public in a positive way.

Everyone is asked to meet at the big tree near the intersection of  Four Notch Road, FM 2929 and FM 2296 at 12 noon. If we can get a number of folks out to help, we can get this handled in 2 hours or less. Wear boots, bring gloves and water. Trash bags, safety vests will be provided. Dress according to the weather of the day.

Following the trash pick up, we will have crepe making at House Lizard Keep by H.E. Gwynn of Lizard Keep. This is a how to session on the making of crepes for consumption at Black, White and Sorta Gray. This will begin about 3pm.

Fighter practice will be held at the Gazebo as usual, beginning about 2pm or a little later due to the trash pick up.

Ending up the day will be the Yule party at Lizard Keep. This will begin about 6-7pm or as folks begin to show up. Contact H.E. Gwynn or Ld. Niklas as to what foods to bring. 

We will be having the Great Ravens Fort Mongolian Christmas Gift Exchange. Those wishing to participate, please bring a gift. Price range around $10-$15. Rules will be explained at the party.

Activities do not stop there as there will be a New Years / New Millenium party at H.L. Brian’s house. It is BYOB and check with Brian for food needs. More will be announced about that as it draws near.

Upcoming events on the plate are, Stargate Yule, Dec. 10, Steppes 12th Night, Jan. 7-9, 12th Night Revel at Torre de los Brazos, Jan 7-9, Coronation, Jan. 14-16. 

Of course we have Black, White and Sorta Gray on tap on Feb. 25-27 at the Stones. This will be followed by the Southern Regional Festival and the Spring Event in April. More on those later.

Many officers positions are open in Ravens Fort. Currently, A&S Minister, Knights Marshall and Archery Marshall are open. Applications should go to the respective regional officer and a copy to the Seneschal and B&B of ravens Fort.

We are still seeking criteria and names for the proposed  Baronial level A&S award. Those with thoughts and suggestions on those, please forward them to the seneschal.

Lastly in this festive season, please all keep each other in mind and share the friendship of each other. Drive to arrive and come home safe.

In Service…..

Ld. Niklas Vasilevich

Seneschal of the Fort

